Dear Contractor,

In order to ensure contract compliance with Federal Regulations/the EEO obligations of your contract and to address any potential issues in a timely and effective manner before the project is completed, Contract Compliance is requesting quarterly reports from every Contractor working on a CT DOT construction project.  The quarter will be every three months, from the start date of the project to completion.  Reports will be due within two weeks of the end of the quarter.  This will not affect the issuance of Project Site Reviews or Compliance Reviews.  However, it is the hope that through identifying possible concerns and handling them on a quarterly basis, there will not be outstanding issues at the time of these Reviews, thus increasing compliance with the EO/EEO programs and decreasing the need for sanctions/reprimands to the Contractor.     

What will be required is the following:

A Cumulative Workforce Utilization Form –  This form is to ensure compliance with minority and female utilization.  Please list, by Job Category, the number of employees and the number of hours worked during the reported quarter.  For each Job Category, please provide employee and hour totals for male and female, as well as the numbers for male and female within each ethnic group.  Only one form will be needed per quarter.  A form will be required from every Contractor.  Contract Compliance is also requesting the reporting be cumulative.  Therefore instead of providing separate totals for each quarter, the hours and additional employees will be added to the quarters previously.  As an example, if the project began in June, the first report will cover the employees and hours worked between June – August, the second report will cover the employees and hours worked between June – November, the third report will cover the employees and hours worked between June – February, and so forth.  This will allow Contract Compliance a clearer picture of utilization throughout the progression of the Project, thus allowing us to better ensure compliance and identify potential problems. If work was not performed in a given quarter, please include the form with all information up to that point, and also write “No Further Work Performed”.
An On the Job Trainees Form – This form is to ensure compliance with your On-the-Job Training Program, through quarterly updates on the progress of your trainees to the Office of Contract Compliance.  Please provide the total number of training hours for the project; the trainee’s name; the craft; the total hours of training completed that quarter for each trainee; the number of hours remaining for the trainee; whether the trainee is active, inactive or has been terminated; whether the training is complete and the name of the contractor providing the training.  If your project does not have an OJT requirement, please include a form regardless and write “No Training Program”.   

This set of reports is for all contractors, with the exception of ARRA projects that have a different reporting requirement.  If your company has on-going ARRA projects, please continue submitting those reports, without an OJT form, on a monthly basis.
If there are any questions on this, either in general or with the specific documents, please do not hesitate to contact me at 860 594-2246 or e-mail at scott.hoffman@ct.gov.

Thank you.
